NH Municipal Pipeline Coalition

Amherst Brookline Fitzwilliam Greenville

> Litchfield Mason

Merrimack Milford

Pelham

Temple

Troy

Richmond Rindge

New Ipswich

June 30, 2015

Governor Maggie Hassan Office of the Governor State House 107 North Main Street Concord, NH 03301

Re: Kinder Morgan/Tennessee Gas Pipeline Co. Federal Energy Regulatory Commission Docket No. PF-14-22-000

Dear Governor Hassan:

This letter serves as an update to our earlier correspondence dated May 5th. At this point, we have not received a response and wanted to provide you with additional information.

Selectboard members and town administrators from 13 NH towns impacted by the proposed Kinder Morgan pipeline met with Senator Shaheen on June 22nd at her office in Manchester. We valued the opportunity to share our concerns and recommendations and look forward to her continued assistance as we move forward with our efforts.

We have heard and understand your concerns regarding the current supply of natural gas in the region and its impact on electricity prices and economic development. We appreciate this perspective and would welcome the opportunity to share both our concerns and research with you. Projects currently being pursued by both Spectra Energy and Portland Natural Gas Transmission System would significantly increase natural gas supplies in the region without the need for eminent domain of both private and public lands, construction in currently pristine woods and wetlands of New Hampshire, or the addition of the largest compressor station in the eastern United States within the borders of New Hampshire.

We could meet in Concord at a time of your choosing or extend an open invitation for you to meet with us during one of our bi-weekly meetings at the Brookline town hall.

We would welcome the opportunity to discuss this project further and hope to hear from you soon.

Sincerely,

Tad Putney Value Town Administrator

Brookline

Susan Silverman

Chair, Board of Selectmen

Fitzwilliam

Brian McCarthy

Town Administrator

Pelham

Governor Hassan June 30, 2015 Page 2

Charlie Moser

Member, Board of Selectmen

Mason

Kelley/Collins

Town Administrator

Greenville

Jason Hoch

Town Administrator

Litchfield

Carol Jameson

Chair, Board of Selectmen

Richmond

Roberta Oeser

Member, Board of Selectmen

Rindge

Gail Cromwell

Chair, Select Board

Gail Cromwell

Temple

Warren Davis

Conservation Commission

Troy

Mark Bender

Town Administrator

Milford

Jim Q'Mara

Town Administrator

Amherst

George Lawrence

Chair, Board of Selectmen

New Ipswich

Eileen Cabanel

Town Manager

Merrimack

NH Municipal Pipeline Coalition

Amherst Brookline Fitzwilliam Greenville

> Litchfield Mason

Merrimack Milford

Rindge

Temple Troy

New Ipswich Pelham Richmond

June 30, 2015

Senator Kelly Ayotte 1200 Elm Street – Suite 2 Manchester, NH 03101-2503

Re: Kinder Morgan/Tennessee Gas Pipeline Co. Federal Energy Regulatory Commission Docket No. PF-14-22-000

Dear Senator Ayotte:

This letter serves as an update to our earlier correspondence dated May 5th. At this point, we have not received a response and wanted to provide you with additional information.

Selectboard members and town administrators from 13 NH towns impacted by the proposed Kinder Morgan pipeline met with Senator Shaheen on June 22nd at her office in Manchester. We valued the opportunity to share our concerns and recommendations and look forward to her continued assistance as we move forward with our efforts.

We have heard and understand concerns regarding the current supply of natural gas in the region and its impact on electricity prices and economic development. We appreciate this perspective and would welcome the opportunity to share both our concerns and research with you. Projects currently being pursued by both Spectra Energy and Portland Natural Gas Transmission System would significantly increase natural gas supplies in the region without the need for eminent domain of both private and public lands, construction in currently pristine woods and wetlands of New Hampshire, or the addition of the largest compressor station in the eastern United States within the borders of New Hampshire.

We could meet in Concord at a time of your choosing or extend an open invitation for you to meet with us during one of our bi-weekly meetings at the Brookline town hall.

We would welcome the opportunity to discuss this project further and hope to hear from you soon.

Sincerely,

Tad Putney Town Administrator Brookline

Chain Board of Selectmen Fitzwilliam

Town Administrator Pelham

Charlie Moser

Member, Board of Selectmen Mason

Town Administrator <u> </u> **Éreenville**

elley/Collins

Jason Hoch Town Administrator Litchfield

Carol Jameson/

Chair, Board of Selectmen

Richmond

Roberta Oeser

Member, Board of Selectmen

Rindge

Gail Cromwell Chair, Select Board

Gail Cromwell

Temple

Warren Davis

Conservation Commission

Troy

Mark Bender

Town Administrator

Milford

Jim OMara

Town Administrator

Amherst

George Lawrence

Chair, Board of Selectmen

New Ipswich

Eileen Cabanel

Town Manager

Merrimack

NH Municipal Pipeline Coalition

Amherst Brookline Fitzwilliam Greenville

> Litchfield Mason

Merrimack

New Ipswich Pelham Richmond

Milford

Rindge

Temple Trov

June 30, 2015

Representative Frank Guinta 33 Lowell Street Manchester, NH 03101

Re: Kinder Morgan/Tennessee Gas Pipeline Co. Federal Energy Regulatory Commission Docket No. PF-14-22-000

Dear Representative Guinta:

This letter serves as an update to our earlier correspondence dated May 5th. At this point, we have not received a response and wanted to provide you with additional information.

Selectboard members and town administrators from 13 NH towns impacted by the proposed Kinder Morgan pipeline met with Senator Shaheen on June 22nd at her office in Manchester. We valued the opportunity to share our concerns and recommendations and look forward to her continued assistance as we move forward with our efforts.

We have heard and understand concerns regarding the current supply of natural gas in the region and its impact on electricity prices and economic development. We appreciate this perspective and would welcome the opportunity to share both our concerns and research with you. Projects currently being pursued by both Spectra Energy and Portland Natural Gas Transmission System would significantly increase natural gas supplies in the region without the need for eminent domain of both private and public lands, construction in currently pristine woods and wetlands of New Hampshire, or the addition of the largest compressor station in the eastern United States within the borders of New Hampshire.

We could meet in Concord at a time of your choosing or extend an open invitation for you to meet with us during one of our bi-weekly meetings at the Brookline town hall.

We would welcome the opportunity to discuss this project further and hope to hear from you soon.

Sincerely,

Tad Putney ↓
Town Administrator
Brookline

Susan Silverman

Chart, Board of Selectmen

Fitzwilliam

Brian McCarthy
Town Administrator

Pelham

Representative Guinta June 30, 2015 Page 2

Charlie Moser

Member, Board of Selectmen Mason

Kelley Collins
Town Administrator

Greenville

Carol Jameson

Chair, Board of Selectmen

Richmond

Warren Davis

Troy

Roberta Oeser

Member, Board of Selectmen

Rindge

Town Administrator

Milford

Mark Bender

orge 16: Jansence George Lawrence

Chair, Board of Selectmen

Conservation Commission

New Ipswich

Eileen Cabanel

Town Manager

Merrimack

Jason Hoch

Town Administrator

Litchfield

Gail Cromwell

Chair, Select Board

Temple

Jim O'Mara
Town Administrator

Amherst